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Community Liaison Committee (CLC)
National Emerging Infectious Diseases Laboratories (NEIDL)

_____________________________________________________

MEETING NOTES

Tuesday, February 15, 2011
9:30 am. * NEIDL

Attending

Dolly Battle; Christopher Brayton; Robert Francis; James Keeney; Michael Kozu; Ronald Corley, Associate Director, NEIDL; Kevin Tuohey, Executive Director, Research Compliance, BU;  Carla Richards, Director, Community Relations, BU 

REGULATORY
NIH Risk Assesment

Tuohey and Corley updated the CLC on the status of the NIH Risk Assessment. It was reported that the consultants for the NIH risk assessment did not meet the January 2011 deadline.  (Please note that an update on the timeline for the risk assessment is now available on the NIH website at http://nihblueribbonpanel-bumc-neidl.od.nih.gov/faqs.asp#8
Francis asked for clarification on the costs associated with delays in opening the NEIDL and whether the building could be opened in phases (e.g., BSL-2 vs. BSL-4). Corley discussed the MWRA permit needed to operate the NEIDL at any containment level; Tuohey explained that the goals of the grant call for the building to operate at BSL-4.

Boston Public Health Commission

Tuohey updated members on the regular coordination meetings being held between BU and the Boston Public Health Commission and noted that BU is working on crafting an emergency response plan for NEIDL occupancy that folds into the City’s emergency response plan.
OPERATIONS


NEIDL Tours

Richards provided an update on the status of internal tours taking place at the NEIDL during this time when no research is occurring at the facility.  Thus far, 150 members of the faculty and staff from BU Medical Campus and BMC have participated in NEIDL tours and feedback has been overwhelmingly positive. Francis noted that it would be useful to invite members of the community to participate in the tours. Tuohey explained that NEIDL tours are being rolled out in phases. The first phase consists of tours for faculty, staff and employees at BU and BMC. Battle mentioned that everyone who participates in the tours may not have the same positive reaction but the tours themselves may help to reduce fears and demystify the building. Francis agreed and added that until the risk assessment is completed, the general public will not have enough information to get the answers it needs about the NEIDL.

Site Access
Discussion was held on criteria used to obtain site access to the NEIDL. Battle inquired about background checks for non-Americans where the availability of information from other countries might be less forthcoming and Tuohey described the various systems in place to mitigate this.
ADMINISTRATIVE
CLC Meetings

Members discussed the content and frequency of CLC meetings going forward.  It was agreed that returning to regularly scheduled monthly meetings and focusing the agenda on more hands-on topics would facilitate CLC participation in the activities at the NEIDL.  Beginning March 2011, the CLC will meet monthly at the NEIDL facility.
CLC Recruitment

Richards noted that terms for CLC members are staggered such that each year three seats are open.   Terms for Battle, Kozu and Silver will expire in May 2011.  Advertisements will be placed in community newspapers and notices will be distributed electronically and through the NEIDL website. Existing members may reapply.

11:00 AM Meeting adjourned.
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